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  Appendix 11-30 

Conway       Bureau of Highway Design 
15745        Room 200 
(US 302 Pavement Preservation Project)   Tel. (603) 271-2171 
        Fax (603) 271-7025 
 
        August 12, 2022 
 
 
Earl W. Sires 
Town Manager 
1634 East Main Street 
Center Conway, NH 03813 
 
Dear Mr. Sires: 
 

The NH Department of Transportation is developing a pavement preservation project along 
US 302 as part of our Federal Resurfacing Program that we wanted to make you and the Public 
Officials aware of. 

The proposed improvements along US 302 will begin at the intersection of NH 16 and 
continue easterly approximately 2.5 miles to the NH 113 intersection.  This project constitutes the 
second phase of the pavement rehabilitation process along this corridor, as the most deficient 
segments of this roadway are included as part of the 2022 District Resurfacing program and is 
scheduled to be completed by this fall.  The roadway will be further rehabilitated under the future 
project by placing a pavement leveling course to reshape the roadway followed by placement of a 
1-1/2 inch full width pavement overlay (across travel lanes and shoulders) to restore the riding 
surface and increase the structural capacity of the facility.  Minor guardrail and drainage 
improvements are also anticipated as a part of the project, which is currently planned for 
advertising on February 23, 2023 with an anticipated completion of the fall of 2023. 

Throughout the duration of the project, and at the discretion of the Department, uniformed 
officers and/or flaggers will be used to control traffic, as appropriate.  Additionally, portable 
changeable message signs may be used to notify motorists in advance of upcoming work, detours, 
and for messages during construction.  Included are copies of the Municipal Work Zone 
Agreement (MWZA), which are conveyed to municipalities as an acknowledgement that the 
Department will have the authority to control traffic through the work zone for the duration of the 



project.  Please sign the enclosed documents and return to me in the self addressed stamped 
envelope provided. 

I will be contacting you in the near future to set up a meeting date at which time we would 
like to give a presentation of the project to the local officials.  If you have any questions at this 
time, feel free to call me at 271-7421 or send me an e-mail at X.X.X@dot.nh.gov. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
/S/ On File 
 
 
XXX, P.E. 
Chief of XXX 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Enclosures 
 
 
cc:       Town of Conway Officials (Letter and Map only) 

Lawrence L. Martin, Chairman of Selectmen 
  Paul Degliangeli, Public Works Director 

Steve Solomon, Emergency Management Director 
Robert Garland, Fire Chief, Redstone Fire Dept. 
Edward Wagner, Police Chief 
Steven Porter, Planning Board Chairman 

 
State of NH, Dept. of Transportation (Letter and Map only) 

  Peter Stamnas, Director of Project Development 
Alan Hanscom, District 3 Maintenance Engineer 


